Port Byron Library
Board of Trustees Meeting
Conference Call  February 11, 2021
Meeting called to order at 6:05 PM
Members present:  Hal, Mary Jo, Mary Beth, Julie, Kathy, Patty  - Susan will be late.
Also present Willie and Ben.
Approval of agenda
Motion - Kathy
Second - Mary Beth
All approved.
Secretary’s Report - everyone has a copy
Motion to accept - Mary Jo
Second - Kathy
All approved
New Business:
Ben - Annual Report - everyone has copy.
Need to clarify  unemployment  insurance
And funds transfers
We met minimum hours open requirement  even with COVID closings.
$75,000  expenses to run library
$33,000 salaries - under budget - Willie was only  one working for 3 months - she did a great job.
Other news - Willie and Amy have prepared 10-15 take home craft packets per week.
For Valentine’s Day will offer 2 crafts and story time.
Amy has done 3 story times so far and will continue to offer.
General circulation  since Jan. 1 is up from past 2 years for same time period.
DVD  usage is down.
Adult fiction is up - Non-fiction is up.
YA & Graphic  circulation  has increased 3X.
Collection of YA and Graphic novels has increased  in past 2 years.
The Annual Report is approved with 2 minor  corrections
Motion Mary Jo
Second Kathy
All approved.
Julie reported on committees working on the Trustees Packet and the Personnel Manual - work is continuing - both should be completed in April .
Document regarding Open Meeting Law will be available - synopsis will be provided.
Old Business:  
Hal - still searching for bookkeeper
Hal - New computers will be coming in Spring thru FLLS
Hal - Will purchase cameras - 1 at each entrance outside  and 2 inside  for areas not visable from desk.
         Cost should not exceed  $500.00.
Hal - Re tables for book sales - Julie borrowed 6, Ben borrowed 3 - thank you,,  We can purchase 10 tables
Heavy duty - 6’ x 30”  folding for $75.00  each with free shipping - Amazon - Legs fold  - could be kept in storage room.  Total cost - $752.00 
Motion to approve purchase Julie
Second  Susan
All approved.
Ben -  We need a new vacuum cleaner 
Go ahead and buy what you need,
Susan - No treasurer’s report at this time.
The next scheduled meeting should be March 4th - probably a conference all - will advise.
Motion to adjourn Mary Beth
Second Mary Jo
All approved.
Additional discussion -
Mary Jo advised she  thinks her  term has expired - but she will stay on is needed we should recruit some new trustees- we can have up to 9.
